
 

Board Briefs 

June 23, 2015 

The following information contains highlights from the June 23, 2015 Readington Board of Education 
meeting.  For complete minutes from this meeting, please check the district website on or about July 22, 
2015. 

The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 21, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. in the Board of 
Education meeting room located at Holland Brook School.  Please review the agenda that will be posted on 
Friday, July 17, 2015, and consider attending. 

Education/Technology 
 Curricula, textbooks and instructional resources were approved for the 2015-2016 school year. 
 HSA Mini Grants were accepted for HBS and RMS. 
 A resolution establishing the Mark Cleere Memorial Scholarship Fund and awarding the first recipients of 

scholarships was approved. 
 A Kids Stuff coupon book fundraiser was approved for RMS. 
 NCLB and IDEA grant applications were approved for submission. 
 A revised 2015-2016 district calendar was approved. 

Finance/Facilities 
 Resolutions authorizing the award of contracts for professional and proprietary services and state vendors 

for the 2015-2016 school year were approved. 
 The shared services agreement with Branchburg Township for transportation administration and bus 

maintenance was renewed for the 2015-2015 school year. 
 A required lunch price increase was approved for the 2015-2016 school year. 

* * * * * * * * * * 

Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Sargent reported on the 8th grade promotion ceremony held on Friday, June 19. 

Communications 
 Four policies and one regulation were approved for second reading and adopted. 
 One policy was approved for first reading. 

Personnel 
 Teachers were approved for the 2015 Summer Enrichment Program. 
 The following appointments were approved: Sarah Pauch (Supervisor of Math, Science and Technology); 

Jonathan Moss (Assistant Principal, RMS); Jessica Marczyk (Special Education Teacher, WHS); Margaret 
Sarmiento (Leave Replacement Spanish Teacher, RMS); and Betsey Valenza (French Teacher, RMS). 

 Teachers, aides and substitutes were approved for the 2015 Extended School Year Program. 
 The following resignations were accepted:  Andrea Krol (Bus Driver); Rebecca Kranz (Aide, WHS); Mary 

Kenny (Aide, RMS); Randy Pawlowski (Bus Driver), and Christiane Darby (Music Teacher, RMS). 
 A resolution was approved authorizing the Board President and the Business Administrator/Board Secre-

tary to execute the 2014-2017 Negotiated Agreement between the Readington Township Board of Educa-
tion and the Readington Township Education Association. 
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